

Countryside Living

A PERIODIC PUBLICATION OF THE DONALD ROSS LANDOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Message from the President

As we enter another campaign silly season, let us all pledge now to attempt to disagree without being disagreeable. Please leave each other's campaign signs alone and respect each other's property. With significantly more civility, we will be having Association elections at our annual meeting on May 17th with President, 1st Vice-President, & Secretary up for election. Our Secretary for the past 6 years, Ellen Meehan, is looking for a PBCE resident to take her place on the board. Please contact her for all the fun details if considering joining the board for any of the positions. Our Treasurer since 2009, Kevin Parkes, who is relocating away from PBCE, officially resigned on Feb 16th but is still volunteering in a smooth transition with his board appointed successor, 18 year PBCE resident John Jones CPA. Huge "THANK YOU!" to both Kevin Parkes and Ellen Meehan for their long service to PBCE and to John Jones for stepping up. Our board will continue to look out for and address issues impacting our community. For instance, this has been a very rainy winter which causes both dirt erosion and standing water issues on our roads. Contact SIRWCD if your road needs extra attention. The grass between the sidewalk & road was retaining a large pool of water on 155th spraying up into my mailbox with each passing car. Channels cut thru the grass can properly drain hazardous water off the road and keep mail dry. One more tip: painting your house & street number on your garbage cans deters theft & allows cans to be returned if blown away. Feel free to contact a board member by email, phone, or Facebook if you would like to speak about any neighborhood issues or to be placed on the agenda at an upcoming meeting. On March 8th our guest speaker will be digital security expert Jim Kovalsky. Our May 17th meeting will feature candidate speeches from Jonathan Chane for U.S. House, Ettie Feistmann for County Judge, and Emily Slosberg for State Senate. Please come. Be well, Kevin Baker

Officers and Committees

	Officers:	
President -	Kevin Baker	748-3376
	Kevin.Baker@TheStreet.co	om
1st Vice President -	Carol-Sue Ryan	747-3233
	ca.sueryan@yahoo.com	
2nd Vice President -	Jason McFarland	951-9977
	jason.t.mcfarland@gmail.	com
Treasurer -	John Jones	408-2503
	John@JJonesCPA.com	
Secretary -	Ellen Meehan	401-9331
	ellen1981@live.com	
	Committees:	
Newsletter -	Kevin Baker - Editor	748-3376
	Carol-Sue Ryan - Advert.	747-3233
COP Patrol & Disaster As	sistance - Mike Ryan	762-3514
	a1aei@bellsouth.net	
	Bill Bolds	626-7638
	Bbolds@bellsouth.net	
Neighborhood Watch -	Cindy Divine	744-8122
	Divinelabs@aol.com	
Park/Playground -	Sheri Murray	601-1647
	Chris Reinhardt	762-1281
	Sarah Applegate	741-1140
	Bob Berman	627-1118
Mom's Club -	Rose Moon	
	rdlouca@yahoo.com	
July 4th & Beautification	•	578-9323
	trapassok@comcast.net	
	Information:	
Website -	www.mypbce.org	
Facebook Page & Group	name - Please Like & Join:	
	Palm Beach Country Estat	tes Neighbors
Park/Playground -	www.twistypinesplayground.org	
Neighborhood Watch -	pbcenw@aol.com	
SIRWCD -	www.sirwcd.org	747-0550
Equestrian -	Kerie Franco	762-7988
	Kerie_Hudson@yahoo.co	m
Webmaster -	Volunteer Needed!!!!	



Tuesday, January 12, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:32pm. In attendance: Kevin Baker, President, 1st VP Carol-Sue Ryan, 2nd VP Jason McFarland, Treasurer Kevin Parkes and Secretary Ellen Meehan.

Security Report: The PBC Sheriff's Office reported that in the last 60 days in PBCE there were: 4 incidents of vandalism, 1 vehicle theft, 1 stolen car tag, and 2 residential burglaries - one of which was a Pillowcase Burglary. The overall incidents of PBSO calls and crimes in PBCE were down significantly in 2015 compared to 2014. The majority of vehicle break-ins are still on unlocked cars. Guest Speaker: Randy Perkins introduced himself and his platform to the residents in attendance. He is a U.S. Congress candidate for District 18. Mr. Perkins is a successful South Florida Businessman who is running



Neighborhood Watch

Think Safe! If you see Suspicious Activity Call: PBSO Non-Emergency Dispatch: 561-688-3400.
If you see a crime in progress call: 911.
COP Program

Mike Ryan: a1aei@bellsouth.net Bill Bolds Bbolds@bellsouth.net.

Please consider joining the COP.

as a Democrat. His platform focuses on the American Dream, small business support, equality in education, access to mental health treatment and more efficient government. His website is: randyperkinsforcongress.com.

Treasurer Report: DRLA currently has \$24,000: \$12,000 in operating account, \$12,000 legal.

Secretary Report: Minutes will be published in the upcoming Newsletter.

Old Business: SIRWCD: The 25th Annual Landowners Family Day will be in Jupiter Farms March 12, all residents are invited. The next Board of Supervisors meeting will be Jan 21. All meetings and minutes are posted on their website: www.sirwcd.org. Mike Ryan reported that everything is going well with SIRWCD and there will be new standards for road paving. Michael Dillon has been the Operations Manager for four years and is a good contact if you have questions or issues. Continued on Page 3





Donald Ross Landowners MinutesContinued from Page 2

Much of the focus right now is on improving drainage systems and outfalls.

Neighborhood Watch: No report. Additional volunteers are still needed from the community.

Park and Playground: Thank you to the Sheriff's Department who took care of removing the graffiti in the Park. Report tips on who did the graffiti to the police non-

emergency number 688-3400. DRLA is working on getting additional picnic tables and benches for the new Pavilions in the Park. Twisty Pines Foundation will work on finishing the Brick Orders and getting additional playground equipment.

Communications: Our community FACE-BOOK page is still active - send a private mes-

sage to Jason McFarland to access our page. Give your email to Ellen Meehan to receive community emails.

Sandhill Crane Run: Our 2nd Annual Sandhill Crane 5K/10K Walk and Run was held Saturday Nov 28 after Thanksgiving and was a great success. 17 runners completed the 10K, with 34 in the 5K. Thank you to all the organizers, sponsors and participants. Special thanks to Lucia Kamaras, Chris Reinhardt, Bill Myer, Carol-Sue Ryan and to the Sponsors: A-1 American Electric, Berman Realty, Living Oaks Church, Kids 1st Swim, Taylor Made Screens, Champion Fitness, Cathy Lee West Insurance, Kevin Baker, and the McFarland family.

New Business: Solid Waste: We have approached the Solid Waste Authority asking for better vegetation service pick up. They promise it is being monitored. They ask that

Continued on Page 4



MacQueen Air Conditioning & Refrigeration, Inc.

(561) 644-2611

Residential & Commercial Air Conditioning Sales * Service * Installation www.MacQueenAir.com

Complementary Estimates for System Replacement FPL Rebates for 16 and 17 seer Equipment

Resident Discount for our neighbors: \$150.00 off new System Installation



Continued from Page 3

you please containerize small items. Please call them immediately if your yard waste is not picked up appropriately. **Beautification Committee:** Thank you to Debbie Trapasso & family for front entrance wreaths and light stringing. Kevin Baker pruned-off and replaced dead light strands.

C18 Canal/Blue Gill Trail: Carol-Sue Ryan reported that residents are not supposed to access the C18 canal at the end of the 150th; that is private property. The appropriate access is at the end of 154th.

Meeting adjourned at 8:18pm Submitted by Ellen Meehan, Secretary

November 10, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 7:38 by Kevin

Continued on Page 5

2016 DUES Still Just \$35

If you have not yet paid your 2016 dues, please do so now.

Your \$35 is payable to: Donald Ross Landowners' Association PO Box 30638 Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33420

If you prefer to pay by credit card, please use the Pay Dues button on http://pbce.org/.



Continued from Page 4

Baker. In attendance: President Kevin Baker, 2nd VP Jason McFarland and Secretary Ellen Meehan. Treasurer and 1st VP unable to attend.

Sheriff's Department: Incidents of crime remain low in PBCE with only two incidents since the September meeting.

Guest Speaker: Hal Valeche is the Palm Beach County Commissioner of District 1 for PB County. He updated the residents of PBCE on the latest issues in PBC affecting residents. The focus of the county commissioners remains public safety, zoning, and economic development. Some items mentioned: Bob Weisman retired after 24 years as County Administrator. Verdenia Baker replaced him. Several baseball teams are looking into mov-

ing to Palm Beach County for spring training. Due to reduced spending during the recession years 2008 and 2012, there is now a significant need for spending on Roads and Parks Programs. There is no fluff in the budget so the commissioners are looking into issuing bonds or a sales tax to provide the funding for the needed spending. Mr. Valeche fielded questions from residents on issues including waste management, immigration, tax increases, homeowners insurance and the possibility of an additional fire station.

Guest Speaker: Fire Chief Mike Wells addressed residents on relevant issues in PBCE related to fire safety. Some significant fire hazards of late include fires started from pool pumps, battery chargers, and yard burns. Be aware of yard burn policy which is no larger than a 3-foot ring.

Continued on Page 6



AIR CONDITIONING SERVICE AND INSTALLATIONS

ELECTRIC HEAT POOL PUMP SERVICE AND INSTALLATION

PALM BEACH COUNTRY ESTATES

RESIDENT- 20 YEARS

LICENSE#: CACO57461

STATE WIDE LICENSED AIR CONDTIONING CONTRACTOR

561-881-0101

www.flamingoairandheat.com



*Private Instructions for Children
*U.S. Swim School Association Member
*Year Round Lesson
*Heated Pools
*CPR Trained

Lessons available in:
Palm Beach Gardens, Jupiter, and the Acreage

575-SWIM

www.kids1stswimschool.com

Sign up now spaces are limited!

Continued from Page 5

Treasury Report: No report made - Treasurer out of town.

Secretary Report: The meeting minutes are in the newsletter and online. September 2015 minutes approved.

Old Business: SIRWCD: Has two upcoming meetings: Nov 12 Workshop at 6pm and Nov 19 Board Meeting at 7pm. Board Supervisor John Meyer confirmed meeting information and encouraged residents to attend SIRWCD meetings. He said they would be discussing important policies including road paving and future elections.

Park & Playground: There have been some incidents of graffiti in the park - please contact police immediately if you witness any vandalism. There is a crack in the cement of the racquetball court - this should be under warranty. Resident asked that we address the stickers in the fields with SIRWCD. Trunk Or Treat: The Seventh Annual Halloween Trunk-or-Treat event was held on Saturday Oct 31 at 4pm and was a great success with excellent community participation. Thank you to the participating trunks and organizers; special thanks to Chris Reinhardt for assisting and providing the trophy for the winning trunk.

Sandhill Crane Run: Lucia Kamaras updated residents on the plans for the second annual 5K/10K Sandhill Crane Walk or Run to be help in PBCE on Saturday Nov 28th. The

DISORBO'S BOBCAT SERVICE INC.

15135 86 Way N. Palm Beach Gardens FL 33418

Excavating, Grading, Landclearing, Hauling, Culvert Pipes

Office 561-744-5036 Cell 561-662-8335 E-mail dbsinc@att.net

Ron Disorbo

Owner

sponsors were announced and volunteers are still needed. All residents are encouraged to attend.

Newsletter: The DRLA Newsletter for PBCE is adjusting the pricing for advertising: Business Card ads will stay the same at \$50/issue. Quarter page ads are now \$95 and Half page ads are \$185.

New Business: None Meeting adjourned at 8:54. Submitted by Ellen Meehan, Secretary

Get your business noticed!

To place an ad in the Countryside Living Newsletter-Submit camera ready ads to Carol-Sue Ryan at ca.sueryan@yahoo.com

> Business card size ad 3.625 x 2 @ \$50 1/4 page ad 3.625 x 5 @ \$95 1/2 page ad 7.5 x 5 @ \$185

Disclaimer: Ads do NOT imply endorsement by Donald Ross Landowners' Assn or its board.

We are creating a new Who's Who list for our website. Email Carol-Sue your PBCE resident owned business contact information.

KRISANNE P. BRUCETAX & ACCOUNTING SERVICES

for individuals & businesses 29+ yr tax professional & PBCE owner

kbrucetax@comcast.net

Office: 561-746-5269

Cell: 561-662-2041

Lic.# CBC043539 Lic.# CCC056981 Cell: 561-718-7162 Fax: 561-478-0485

Stuart M. Ledis, LLC

Home Inspections

Building / Roofing / Management New Construction * Remoldeling * Additions * Roofs

Commercial Residential 5500 Military Trail, 22-143 Jupiter, FL 33458



You are cordially invited to attend

25th Annual Landowners Family Day

Jupiter Farms • Palm Beach Country Estates Egret Landing • Jupiter Commerce Park

Saturday, March 12, 2016

11:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. District Work Center - 15600 Jupiter Farms Road, Jupiter













Enjoy Barbeque & Live Entertainment by Tom Jackson Meet the Supervisors & Staff See Community Exhibits & Displays Face Painting, Petting Zoo & more for the kids!

RSVP to Holly or Carol at 747-0550

Donald Ross Landowners Assoc.

PO Box 30638 Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33420 PRESORTED FIRST-CLASS MAIL U.S. POSTAGE PAID West Palm Beach, FL Permit No. 1946

** Land Owners Meetings **

Tuesdays, Mar 8th and May 17th at 7:30 PM at Living Oaks Church on 64th Drive

SPECIALIZING IN



WE NEED LISTINGS

If you are thinking of selling and would like a no-obligation estimate of your home's value, please give us a call!

VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR:

- · All MLS listings in PBCE
- Up-to-date neighborhood sales reports
- Detailed maps, information, and more



www.PalmBeachCountryEstates.com

LIST WITH THE COMPANY THAT HAS SOLD MORE PROPERTIES IN PALM BEACH COUNTRY ESTATES THAN ALL OTHERS COMBINED

CALL US AT:

561-627-1118

Berman Realty

6731 Donald Ross Road Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418